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IR.015/2020 
         24 March 2020 

 

Re: Notification of postponement the date for subscription and payment of newly issued ordinary shares for 
offering to existing shareholders (Rights Offering) 

To President 
 The Stock Exchange of Thailand 
 

In accordance with the current outbreak of the Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) and the rising 
number of infections. T Engineering Corporation Public Company Limited (the “Company”) is very 
concerned on the risk of the said outbreak. In addition, in response to the government's policy 
requesting cooperation from people not to travel outside unnecessarily for helping stop the outbreak of 
the COVID-19, as well as the fluctuations of the stock market which may affect the consideration of the 
shareholders and investors. 

Accordingly, the Company has considered that it is deemed appropriate to postpone the date for 
subscription and payment of newly issued ordinary shares for offering to existing shareholders (Rights 
Offering) from between 26-27, 30-31 March 2020 and 1 April 2020 (5 business days) amended to 
between 24, 27-30 April 2020 (5 business days). The Company still fixes the date to specify list of 
shareholders whose entitle to subscribe newly issued ordinary shares (Record Date) on Thursday, 5 
March 2020 the same. 

In this regards, postponing the date for subscription and payment of newly issued ordinary shares for 
offering to existing shareholders (Rights Offering) at this time does not affect the plan for using proceeds 
according to objective of capital increased as disclosed in the allocation letter of newly issued ordinary 
shares of the Company. 

 

Please be informed accordingly. 

 

                                                                                  Sincerely yours, 

                                 
                   (Mr. Tradsin Chongussayakul) 
                           Managing Director  
                T Engineering Corporation Public Company Limited            


